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 APPENDIX "A" 
 
 CITY OF VAUGHAN 
 
 REPORT NO. 43 OF THE 
 
 SPECIAL COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE 
  
 For consideration by the Council 
 of the City of Vaughan 
 on Monday, June 10, 2002 
 
 
 
 
The Committee of the Whole met at 7:05 p.m., on Monday, May 27, 2002. 
 
Present:  Mayor Michael Di Biase. Chair 

Regional Councillor Gino Rosati 
Councillor Bernie Di Vona 
Councillor Mario Ferri 
Councillor Susan Kadis 
Councillor Mario G. Racco 

 
The following items were dealt with: 
 
1 OFFICIAL PLAN AMENDMENT 600 
 PROPOSED HIGHWAY 400 OVERPASSES IN BLOCKS 32 AND 33 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends: 
 
1) That in anticipation of an amendment to Official Plan 600, staff be directed to prepare terms of 

reference for a study on the implications of deleting or not constructing the Highway 400 
overpass in Block 32, and the study must identify alternatives to the construction of the 
overpass and provide details of the costs and their implications on the road network and 
Vaughan residents; 

 
2) That the Region of York be requested to fast track the road improvements and construction of 

Weston Road, Rutherford Road, Major Mackenzie Drive, Langstaff Road, Pine Valley Drive, and 
Teston Road with the full interchange;  

 
3) That the terms of reference be brought to Committee of the Whole for approval, as soon as 

possible; 
 
4) That the matter be referred to a Budget Sub-Committee meeting, as soon as possible, for 

discussion regarding the funding and timing for the study; 
 
5) That the following report of the Commissioner of Planning and the Commissioner of 

Development Services and Public Works, dated May 27, 2002, be received; and 
 
6) That the following deputations, and written submissions, be received: 
 
 a) Mr. Andy Le, 243 Vellore Woods Boulevard, Woodbridge, L4H 1Y5; 
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 b) Mr. Ralph Capocci, Carrying Place Ratepayers Association, 49 Humber Forest Court, 
Woodbridge, L4H 1N3; 

 c) Ms. Manuela Pedano, 8 Timberland Drive, Woodbridge, L4H 1Y3; 
 d) Ms. Sabine Freimuth, 151 Wildberry Crescent, Woodbridge, L4H 2C4; 
 e) Ms. Diane Rembacz, North Maple Ratepayers� Association, 208 America Avenue, 

Maple, L6A 3E8, and written submission dated May 21, 2002; 
f) Ms. Penny Kouvelos-Mastathis, North Maple Ratepayers� Association, 46 La Pinta 

Street, Maple, L6A 3H8; 
 g) Mr. Anwar Sumar, 231 Vellore Woods Boulevard, Woodbridge, L4H 1Y5; 
 h) Mr. Remolo Magarelli; 
 i) Ms. Nadia DiFelice, 26 Sunview Drive, Woodbridge, L4H 1Y4; 
 j) Ms. Billie Zuffino, 227 Vellore Woods Boulevard, Woodbridge, L4H 1Y5; 
 k) Ms. Sylvia Stoppacher, 66 Sunview Drive, Woodbridge, L4H 1Y4; 
 l) Mr. Benjamin McBean, 99 Convoy Crescent, Maple, L6A 3H3; 
 m) Ms. Meenu Sirand, 7 Rusty Trail, Woodbridge, L4H 2E7; 
 n) Ms. Elvira Caria, Vellore Woods Ratepayers Association, 15 Bunting Drive, 

Woodbridge, L4H 2E7, and written submission dated May 27, 2002; 
o) Ms. Franca Stirpe, Wycliffe Ratepayers Association, 487 Wycliffe Avenue, Woodbridge, 

L4L 8T4. 
 

Recommendation 
 

The Commissioner of Planning and the Commissioner of Development Services and Public Works 
recommend: 

 
1. THAT this staff report be received and that, based on the contents of this report, the two 

primary road overpasses - one in Block 32 and one in Block 33 � not be deleted from OPA 
600;  

 
2. That this staff report and resulting Council Minutes be sent to the Region of York for 

information purposes. 
 
 
 
 
The meeting adjourned at 10:00 p.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Regional Mayor Di Biase, Chair 


